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‘Being Different, Belonging Together’ 

 
21st June 2019 
 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I am thrilled to be able to share with you the final report by OFSTED on our recent section 5 inspection.  
 
Frances Olive Anderson C of E Primary school has been judged as outstanding in personal development and 
welfare of our pupils: 
 

 The behaviour of the pupils is outstanding. 

 Pupils are enthusiastic learners in the classrooms. They invariably work hard, concentrate well,  
co-operate with adults and other pupils and thoroughly enjoy lessons. 

 
All other areas were judged as being good and during the face to face feedback it was made clear that this is a 
strong good in all areas. As a result the school has been graded as ‘good’ overall. 
 
A few of the comments from the report which I would like to highlight to you are: 
 

 Leaders’ plans for improvement are tightly focused. 

 The teaching of phonics is of a consistently high quality. 

 Writing is well taught. 

 Disadvantaged pupils now make strong progress. 

 Pupils take a real pride in the quality of their handwriting and the way they present their work. 

 Pupils make good progress from their various starting points in reading, writing and mathematics as 
they move through the school. 

 Leaders ensure that the curriculum is broad, balanced and interesting. It is enhanced by an impressive 
range of enrichment activities for pupils. 

 Headteacher provides clear and effective leadership. The school has improved substantially since the 
last inspection. 

 
I would like to thank you all for your relentless support and your partnership in providing the best possible 
education and learning experience for you children. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Sarah Woolley 
Headteacher 
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